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Kid’s Corner

A Forever Garden
You can grow infinite plants from kitchen scraps! 

Find: 

•	 An avocado pit

•	 A celery heart (where all the stalks come together) 

•	 Green onion bottoms

•	 A glass cup, jar or other container

For pits: 

•	 Fill a cup with water

•	 Poke 3 toothpicks into the pit 

•	 Place the pit and toothpicks on the glass so that the pit 

touches the water 

•	 Replace water every 4-5 days

The new plant probably won’t fruit, but you will have a beautiful 

houseplant from just your food scraps! 

For veggies: 

•	 Place the veggies in a clear dish with just enough water to 

cover the roots

•	 Place in a sunny location and watch them grow! 

•	 You should see growth in 2-3 days 

•	 Change out the water every 3-5 days

Snip the top off to eat, while the rest of the plant keeps 

growing. 

A new way 
back to school
In-class or online, there are plenty of ways 
to prepare for another school year that are 
environmentally friendly, no matter what 
your classroom looks like! The annual back-
to-school shopping trip, for instance, is a 
tradition that we can leave behind.

Here are a few ideas to make "going back to school" as 

waste-free as possible:

Host a school supply swap party, or make a “swap 
table” at your next BBQ. Your child may have outgrown 

their “My Little Pony” backpack, but your neighbor’s 

kindergartner (or high school senior) might love it! Invite 

friends over to trade clothes, calculators, lunch boxes 

and more...

Give new life to last year’s notebook. Tear out and 

recycle the used pages, and put some cool stickers on 

the cover! Last year’s Algebra notebook can be home to 

next semester’s History notes.

Plan for end-of-use. Look for products made from 

recycled—and recyclable—materials like paper and 

cardboard. It’s worth it to avoid plastic binders and report 

covers. All that plastic gets an “F” from the environment. 

And let’s always remember the “Four R’s” of zero waste: 

Reduce, Reuse, Recycle and Rot!
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This year is 
going to rule!

Congratulations to our 2021 Scholarship winners! 

These motivated students persevered through an 

unprecedented year, keeping their eyes on the 

environmental prize. Shown left to right: 

CHLOE DAWKINS 

Chloe is the co-founder of the Campolindo High 

School Zero Waste Club! As club leader, Chloe 

inspired the student community to reduce plastic 

use and switch to reusables at school, at home 

and while shopping. This fall she moves on to 

study business at the University of Oregon. 

ALLISON (ALLY) HUGHES 
Ally co-founded the Protecting Our Oceans Club at 

Monte Vista High. Along with the food and 

custodial service managers, the club initiated 

composting and improved recycling across 

campus. Monte Vista will see 55 new bins in place 

this fall! Meanwhile, Ally is off to Texas A&M 

University to study environmental engineering.

ALYSSA LEVY 

Alyssa served as a [super] RecycleSmart 

intern this past year! As Commissioner of 

Sustainability at Campolindo High School, she 

co-hosted a virtual Earth Summit for Contra 

Costa high schools. This fall she is studying at 

the University of Michigan.

ALEXANDRA (LEXI) SOFIELD  

Lexi served on the Acalanes High School’s 

Environmental Board for two years. As a 

senior, she guided the Board to use social 

media to educate students about sorting  

and waste reduction. Lexi will study health 

and exercise science this fall at the University 

of Oklahoma.

If you or someone you know is a stellar 

recycling scholar, visit  

RecycleSmart.org/schools to learn about 

scholarships for Spring 2022. 

These four are 
future-focused

Congratulations to Bodhi 

Feldman, age 7 (and little sister 

Laila Feldman, age 4, who 

helped)! Bodhi won our poetry 

contest with this little ditty:

Before it goes in the blue bin,
Whether it’s plastic, 
glass or a tin
Don't commit a sin- 
Wash it before you put it in! 

Great work, Bodhi and Laila! 

And thank you to everyone 

who sent in their poems! 

Poetry Contest 
Winner!

We've built bigger and better online 

resouces for schools! See videos from 

scholarship winners, learn how to start 

a Green Club at your school and much 

more. RecycleSmart.org/schools
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Food scraps for 
school success

Need More Info?

Editor, Janna McKay
Janna@RecycleSmart.org

For tips, resources and other 
recycling services! 

www.RecycleSmart.org
925-906-1801
Authority@RecycleSmart.org

Printed on paper made from post consumer waste (PCW).

Schools in our service area have been doing their part to practice better recycling habits and improve the amount of 

green waste used for compost and saved from the landfill. They have come a long way since starting the program. 

The graph below shows that neither their efforts nor their food scraps have not gone to waste! As of September 

2020*, out of 66 participating schools, 47 reached 50% or greater landfill diversion and 21 had reached 75% or 

greater diversion. Wow! That totals out to a 68% diversion rate area-wide! 

SORT IT! ONLINE GAME

Have you practiced your lunchtime 

sorting? Which is compost, recycling or 

landfill? Visit RecycleSmart.org/game to 

play and beat your high score! 
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63 out of 66 
area schools 
are diverting 
food scraps!

Waste-
busters 

Awards shifted 
diversion goal 

to 75%+

*prior to shelter in place

This newsletter is recyclable!

Take me  
with you! 

Question: 

Your recent issue said receipts are 
trash—what? Why is that? Maybe 

you can answer this question in a future issue. 
Thank you.

—Geena S., Lafayette

Answer: 

Not all receipts are created equal. If it’s printed 
by a machine, like at a restaurant or drugstore, 
it’s probably a form of heat-printed plastic that 
contains BPA. Those receipts go in the black bin. 

Tip: Place a receipt on a hard surface and draw 
with your fingernail. If it leaves a mark, it's 
thermal paper, and off to the black bin!

Another option to take the guesswork out of 
receipt sorting and reduce waste: opt for an 
e-receipt at checkout and have the transaction 
details emailed directly to you!

Thanks for keeping your recyclables clean!

Checking the Receipts

HAVE TIPS TO SHARE? 
Send your ideas to  
Authority@RecycleSmart.org

My Tips

Organics, Recycling and Landfill 

925-685-4711

Ask your property manager to contact Republic Services 
about additional recycling, organic or landfill carts or 
bins, computer and TV collection, special clean ups  
or to request motor oil recycling kits, recycling tote  
bags and kitchen food scrap containers.

Last school year was pretty different for 

students and schools. While students, 

families and educators were working on 

finding ways to learn together from afar, 

our school recycling and waste diversion 

program took the opportunity to make 

improvements onsite! 

The RecycleSmart school recycling 

team spent the 2020-2021 school 

year on program development. They 

collaborated with local schools, 

custodians, lunch teams, principals, 

green teams and families. 

For instance, Mt Diablo, San Ramon 

and Acalanes Union School Districts are 

sourcing and purchasing compostable 

materials for lunches. Recycling 

coordinators set up (online) gatherings 

across schools to share tips, tricks and 

best practices around supplies, sorting 

and waste reduction across campus. 

We’re committed to helping move all 

of our region’s schools toward waste 

diversion and reduction goals. 

So when you head back, plan ahead for 

a zero-waste lunch and snacks, and be 

ready to try a new way to be part of the 

school solution! For zero waste tips, visit 

RecycleSmart.org/zero-waste-lunch

Working together 
for schools

As SB 1383 takes effect in January 

2022, all public and private schools 

must separate organics from their 

trash. And to meet the law’s goal of 

rescuing currently-disposed surplus 

edible food (at least 20% by 2025), 

many schools will also be required to 

participate in food donation programs. 

For food waste reduction and tips, visit 

RecycleSmart.org/food-recovery.  

To learn more about SB 1383, visit 

RecycleSmart.org/1383 

Heads Up!


